
Dear Parishioners, 
 

I have received the following note from the Little Sisters of the Poor, at Glendalough; “We are very grateful for the great help 

and support you rendered us in our work and for allowing us to collect and to make known (our work to) the Congregation.  It is 

a source of encouragement to us and we ask God to reward you and all your parishioners in the ways He knows best.   

The week-end collection amounted to the total of $6,311.15. It is the generosity of our kind friends and benefactors that help us 

in our apostolate and make our work among the Aged possible. We are indeed very grateful and wish to assure all of you once 

again of our daily prayers”.  Several further large donations have been received since the collection last weekend, which makes 

this a very generous collection indeed. As I have said before, the generosity of the people in our parish is endless and a great 

source of encouragement to all of us; I see that the Holy Spirit is alive and active in the people here. In this Year of Faith we are 

called to deepen our faith and contemplate the face of Jesus. The Little Sisters, in their apostolate to the elderly are the face of 

Jesus to the frail, and in supporting them so generously, we too become that loving face. 
 

It was encouraging also to see that all 300 of the little booklets “30 days of Grace in a Year of Faith” were taken last weekend. 

For those who missed out, we have another 50 on order, which should come soon. My prayer is that you will use these little 

booklets each day as a tool to help you grow in faith and knowledge. - Fr. Sunny 

PARISH SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMME 2013 
 

This programme is for those parents who wish their 

children to receive the Sacraments of Reconciliation, 

First Communion and Confirmation. A requirement of 

the programme is that the child receive a minimum of 

2 years religious education, either in a Catholic school 

or in a parish religious education programme.  
 

The first Sacrament to be celebrated in our parish will 

be First Communion.  The enrolment Masses for this 

Sacrament will be on the Weekend of 9 & 10 of March. 

Parents may bring their children to either the 6.30pm 

vigil Mass on the Saturday night, or the 9.30am or 6pm 

Mass on the Sunday.  
 

Children may be enrolled if they have received the 

Sacrament of First Reconciliation. First Eucharist is 

usually received in Year 4. If you have any queries, 

please call the parish office on 92768500. 

 

 

So, how does the Year of Faith affect the average Catholic? 

Every baptized Catholic is called through baptism to be a disciple of Christ and proclaim the 

Gospel. The Year of Faith is an opportunity for each and every Catholic to renew their 

baptismal call by living out the everyday moments of their lives with faith, hope and love. This everyday witness 

is necessary for proclaiming the Gospel to family, friends, neighbours and society. In order to witness to the 

Gospel, Catholics must be strengthened through celebrating weekly Sunday Mass and the Sacrament of 

Reconciliation. 
 

I’m not really a great reader - I prefer audiovisual material. 

Then start with this webpage:  

www.usccb.org/beliefs-and-teachings/how-we-teach/new-evangelization/year-of-faith/videos.cfm 

(it’s a long address, but worth typing in!).  Or you could have a look at  the Year of Faith on Youtube—there are 

lots of videos there, including this one: http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XhygsSLvNSE 

which is the response of the Franciscan Friars of the Immaculate to call by Pope Benedict to  grow in the faith. 
 

I’m housebound and I don’t have the internet. What can I do for The Year of Faith? 

Prayer is a gift to the whole Church and probably the best way to deepen our faith. You could pray, for yourself, 

your  parish and your Church. Here is a prayer written specifically for this year: 
 

O God our FATHER, 

in Jesus you call all Christian families and homes 

to be signs of living faith. 

By the light of the Holy Spirit, lead us to be thankful for the gift of faith,  

and by that gift may we grow in our relationship with Jesus, Your Son, 

and be confident witnesses to Christian hope and joy to all we meet. 

In the name of Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

PARISH RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAMME (PREP) 
The PREP is for children who do not attend a Catholic school and whose parents wish 
them to receive Sacraments of First Reconciliation, Communion and Confirmation. As 
formation is required at least 2 years before the Sacraments, it is important to enrol the 
children from a young age.  Our parish is happy to receive children from pre-primary 
age. There will be an enrolment and information evening on 

 

WEDNESDAY JANUARY 30, 2013 at 7pm in our Parish Hall 
Please attend this evening, even if your children have been previously enrolled in the 
programme as it includes some important information for you. Do inform others in your 
school community about the information evening if you know they may be interested.An 
information flier, which includes the PREP term dates for the year can be found in the 
church foyer under the Parish Information Noticeboard. 
 

YOUNG TEENS WHO CARE 
This year our parish is starting a group for teens 12-16 years who would like to be 
involved in community awareness projects, reaching out to the lonely, elderly and those 
in need – and having fun at the same time. It will be run on Wednesday from 4.15pm to 
5.20pm. 

Please fill in the membership form which can be found in the church foyer under the 

Parish information Noticeboard or email ijprep@gmail.com for one. You can return it by 

faxing it to the Parish office at 9375 3635, scan and email it to ijprep@gmail.com or 

hand it in to the Parish office. 



Infant Jesus Parish 
47 Wellington Rd, Morley 6062 
Ph: 08  9276 8500 / Fax: 08 9375 3637 
email: ijparish@carmelite.com 
www.infantjesusparish.org.au          
www.carmelite.com 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. Sunny P. Abraham  
ijparish@carmelite.com 
Assistant Priest: Fr. Tadgh Tierney 
tadgh_t@yahoo.com.au 
Parish Manager: Angela Youens  
ijparish@carmelite.com  
 

 
Recently Deceased: Mariangela Tassone; Galogero Giuffre,                   
Giovanni (Tony) D’Ambrogio,  
 
Anniversaries: Teresa Bonanni, Noel D’Costa, Fred Ienco, Maria & 
Giuseppe Marrapodi;  

 
Deceased: John Do, Richard Szapski, Merle Parry, Pat London, Ab-
dul Rahman-Majid, Veronica Harris, Peter Nguyen; 
 
 
 

The Sick of the Parish: Lisa Delaney, John Marrapodi and all who 
are in need of our prayers. 
 

“Help us to embrace Your will, 

Morning Prayer of the Church: Mon-Fri, 6.40am; Sat, 7.45am 
Morning Mass: Mon-Fri: 7am & 9am , Sat: 8.30am 
Saturday Vigil Mass: 6.30pm  
Sunday Masses: 7.30am, 9.30am (Children’s Liturgy during school terms), 
11.30am (Italian), 6pm (Youth Mass 2nd & 4th Sundays) 
Reconciliation: Saturday 10-11am and 5-6pm.    
Baptisms, Weddings & Sacraments: Please contact the Parish Office. 
 

OUR DEVOTIONAL LIFE 
Perpetual Novena in honour of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel:  
Wednesday 7.15pm 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 
Friday 9.30am - 10.30am and 7.30pm - 8.30pm 

Our Liturgical Life                                                   Contact Us 

 
 
 

Parish Prayer Concerns 

PREP Co-ordinator: Linda Yapp/Brenda Picardo  
ijprep@gmail.com 
Parish Admin Officer:Darren Parnell/Michael Ng 
 ijaccounts@carmelite.com 
Admin Assistant: Carol Smith,  
ijadmin@carmelite.com 
Maintenance Manager: John Cogdon 
ijmaint@carmelite.com 
Sacramental Coordinator: Sue Goodwin,  
ijsacramental@carmelite.com 
Youth Ministries Coordinator: Lenny Ong 
ijparish@carmelite.com 
Reception: Anna Patton / Pearl Chin 
ijreception@carmelite.com 

Calendar of SaintsCalendar of SaintsCalendar of SaintsCalendar of Saints    
    

21 January: St. Agnes,  child martyr (245?AD) 

22 January: St. Vincent, martyr (304AD) 

23 January: Ss. Timothy & Titus, Apostles,   

     (90’sAD) 

24 January: St. Francis de Sales, Bishop,  

     (1622AD) 

25 January: THE CONVERSION OF ST PAUL,     

                       APOSTLE 

PILGRIM STATUE:  

This week in the home of Mrs. Cecilia 

Khin Si, 12/86 Railway Parade, 

Bayswater. Phone: 0430148090 

HOLY HOUR FOR VOCATIONS 

TO THE PRIESTHOOD AND 

RELIGIOUS LIFE 

 

SUNDAY JANUARY 27, 2-3PM 

God continues to call men and 

women to serve Him in the priesthood and 

religious life. Come and pray that those 

whom He calls will answer the call. All 

welcome. 

MARANATHA CENTRE  FOR ADULT FAITH FORMATION -  TERM 1, 2013 

In this Year of Faith, Maranatha Centre offers us another way to learn more about 

our faith. Courses for term one are: 

A NEW VISION OF REALITY, Pt 1. (John Auer). Mon 7-9pm,                           Feb 11th - 

Mar 25th. Venue: Newman Siena Centre 

CREATION & GRACE IN “THE YEAR OF GRACE”. (Sr. Shelley Barlow). Mon 7-9pm, 

Feb 11th - Mar 25th. Venue: Newman Siena Cntr. 

THE FEMALE DOCTORS OF THE CHURCH: GUIDES FOR THE YEAR OF FAITH. 

(Michelle Jones). Tues 9.30am - 12pm,                                             Feb 12th - Apr 9th. 

Venue: Newman Siena Centre. 

THE UNIQUE GOSPEL OF LUKE—YEAR OF GRACE. (Jan O’Connor). Thurs 9.30am - 

12pm, Feb 14th - Apr 11th.                                                            Venue:  Newman  Siena 

Centre. 

THE SPIRITUALITY OF HEALTH (Fr. Stephen Astill). Thurs 7-9pm,     Feb 14th - Apr 

11th. Venue: Immaculate Conception Parish Centre, East Fremantle. 

For enrolment information, see the “Faith Development board in the foyer or phone 

Maranatha Centre on 9241 5221 

RECYCLE AND HELP THE NEEDY 

A reminder that your aluminium cans can 

be dropped off in the Smith Street bin bay 

(by the driveway of the first car park), 

where you will find a round bin for cans. One of our 

dedicated parishioners collects the cans for recycling 

and forwards the money to the Fr. Luis projects in 

Asia, for support of the children of lepers and other 

URGENTLY NEEDED— ACOLYTES /MINISTERS FOR 

COMMUNION TO THE SICK 

Due to the retirement of a number of our dedicated 

volunteer ministers, we urgently require Acolytes and 

Special Ministers to volunteer for a monthly roster at 

Ella Williams nursing home in Camboon Road, 

Noranda. Training will be provided. 

Please prayerfully consider this need and contact 

Aileen Budge on 92764646 to offer your help. 

 

LINE DANCING! 
A reminder that our 
Line-dancing classes 

commence in Parish hall: 
Monday 21 January 9.30am 
Tuesday 22 January 1pm 
Thurs 24 January 9.30am. 

Looking forward to seeing  

everybody back. 

HOW YOU CAN HELP VINNIES 

Vinnies have 44 retail centres 

throughout WA and help is always 

needed for: cash register, sorting, pricing, 

general tasks.  

Whatever your interest, skill or talent 

Vinnies has a spot for you! Contact the 

Morley Vinnies store on 9275 1354.  

Your Bible Questions Answered: “Can you please tell me the meaning of 

the word 'consubstantial' in the Creed? There has been a family discussion 

and no-one seems to be able to find the meaning in the Bible or in any of 

our dictionaries.” For the answer, to read the January issue of “At Home 

With Your Bible,” or to submit your own Bible question, visit 

www.thebiblicalfoundation.org.au  



             Graham T. Scarratt I Managing Director 
             Grad Immi Law, MMIA, ESL,  MAIEx 

 

All Temporary and Permanent Visa Classes; Education Facilitators;  

Migration Review Tribunal Appeals;  

Employment Recruitment Assistance  
 

          Perth Office 
          1st Floor, Australia Asia House, 275 Stirling St, Perth WA 6000 
          Morley Office 
                        

            Shop 126, Coventry Markets, Walter Road, Morley 6062 
 

            Mobile:  0418 653150             Email: austworldimmi@iprimus.com.au             

OUR SPONSORS 

    

WOULD YOU LIKE TO SEE YOUR WOULD YOU LIKE TO SEE YOUR WOULD YOU LIKE TO SEE YOUR WOULD YOU LIKE TO SEE YOUR 

BUSINESS REPRESENTED HERE?BUSINESS REPRESENTED HERE?BUSINESS REPRESENTED HERE?BUSINESS REPRESENTED HERE?    

    

YOU CAN!YOU CAN!YOU CAN!YOU CAN!    

    

PHONE DARREN ON 92768500PHONE DARREN ON 92768500PHONE DARREN ON 92768500PHONE DARREN ON 92768500    

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 

                            

Teresa Bruni 

Traditional Values  

Mobile:   0419 949 922 
Tel:           (08)  9242 2099 

Suite 6, 1 Scarborough Beach Road  

North Perth WA 6006 

Catholic Missions   
Catholic Mission National Office in Sydney, is organising two visits to 

Timor Leste in 2013.  The dates are 3-13 June and 5-15 August. 

Anyone interested in joining a group of people on these visits, can contact 

 Frances Kelly on email fkelly@catholicmission.org.au Tel: (02) 99197800 

CENTRAL EUROPE PILGRIMAGE TOUR 

Prague-Salzburg-Vienna-Bratislava-Budapest-Levoca-Krakow-Prague 

September, 2013. Price: AUD $2970 p.p. 

See the information on the prayer board or contact the parish office for an 

email copy on 92768500 

City of Bayswater Youth Photography Competition 

Are you aged 12-25 and like photography? Want something to do over the sum-

mer holidays? Then enter this competition ! Your photo will be displayed in an  

exhibition at the RISE in Maylands,  and you’ll go in the running to win a profes-

sional print of your photo and $50 cash! 

Entries must be received by Friday 22nd February 2013. Entry forms available in 

the church foyer or at the following website: 

www.bayswater.wa.gov.au/2/65/1/youth_services.pm 

TORCHLIGHT PROCESSION IN HONOUR OF OUR LADY OF LOURDES 

Friday 8th February, 2013 at 7.00pm. 

The procession around Lake Monger with rosary and hymns will commence 

from the northwest corner of the park, end of Dodd Street. Al welcome. 

Paths are wheelchair and stroller friendly. The walk takes approx 1 1/2 

hours. For non walkers, please join us for the rosary at the meeting point 

prior to the walk (please bring your own chair). Please bring torches,  as no 

naked flames are allowed. Contact Judy 94466837. 

Full Time Bookkeeper / Accounts Payable Clerk 

Temporary 12 – 14 Months (Maternity Leave) Contract 

Catholic Finance Office - Northbridge 

Reporting directly to the Chief Financial Officer, duties include accounts payable, 

bank reconciliation, BAS returns and preparing financial statements using MYOB 

together with payroll processing on a fortnightly and monthly basis for 

approximately 200 staff using Nellar Preceda.   

Applicants must have an accounting qualification, strong bookkeeping skills to 

Trial Balance stage and proficient with MYOB. Previous experience with 

accounts payable and receivable and an internet based payroll system are 

desirable. 

An understanding of the ethos of the Catholic Church would be an advantage.  

Please email: juliew@archdiocese-perth.org.au for the Job Description and to 

submit your application. Closing date for applications is 1
st

 February2013. 

Full Time Permanent Bookkeeper / Cashier 

Catholic Finance Office - Northbridge 

 

Reporting directly to the Chief Financial Officer, duties include accounts payable, 

bank reconciliation, BAS returns and preparing financial statements using MYOB 

together with cashier functions for the Catholic Development Fund.  

Applicants must have an accounting qualification to Trial Balance stage, strong 

bookkeeping skills, proficient with MYOB together with accounts payable and 

receivable. 

An understanding of the ethos of the Catholic Church would be an advantage.  

Please email: juliew@archdiocese-perth.org.au for the Job Description and to 

submit your application. Closing date for applications is 1
st

 February2013. 

Marist / New Norcia Annual Mass & Reunion 

The annual Mass and reunion will be held at Newman College, Empire Ave, 

Churchlands on Wednesday January 23rd, 2013. Mass will be celebrated by 

Marist Old Boys priests in the Champagnat Chapel at 4.30pm in memory of 

deceased brothers and students. 

A reunion will follow in the college courtyard at 6.00pm, BYO everything! BBQ 

available. An update on Marist centenary celebrations in 2013 will be presented. 

For more info contact: Ambrose Depiazzi on  

0419912187 or Frank McCabe on 94466435. SIC and Marist Old boys most 

welcome.  


